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Present study was planned as an extension of our earlier 
study on the 1987-86 drought submitted to the Directorate in 
April 1990, under the caption "Impact of 1987-88 drought on the 
economic conditions of rural peopl~ in Mahatrashtra". The same 
households sampled for the earlier stud~ where approached with 
additional question to meet the requirements of the present 
study. The study is based on a sample of 177 households of 
cultivating "families in five talukas from three selected dis­
tricts, and it examines the provisions existing in a district to 
meet a drought situation, the extension measures taken up to meet 
the drought of 1987-88, the manner in which the farmer responded 
to these majors and the outcome of the response from the farm­
ers. 

A scarcity branch was in existence in every collectorate in 
the state to deal with the problems arising on accounts of the 
drought but it became functional only when scarcity arose in a 
district. The Collector being the administrative head of a 
district, all notifications pertaining to a drought were being 
issued through him. All major decisions regarding measurers to 
minimise the impact of the drought were being taken up by Scarci­
ty Committee form by the Collector~nd ~epresented by the MPs, 
MLAs, Zillha Parishads, Panchayat Samitis and various departments 
in the district. 

• 
The Training and Visit programme headed by the Principles 

Agricultural Officers in a district was the main agencies for the 
extension of ~rieultural knowledge in the district. The Agri­
cultural Department in tire Zilla Parishad was responsible only 
for the supply of inputs. The T and V section was also responsi­
ble for preparing'the Annual Agricultural production plan for a 


